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Sainampeung School under the Royal Patronage recognizes the importance of

cultivating an organizational culture, core values, and appropriate practices for personnel
regarding the giving or receiving of gifts, souvenirs, or any other benefits in relation to the
performance of official duties. This is to prevent actions that may influence the exercise of
authority for personal or others’ gain, in line with government policy under the national

reform plan on the prevention and suppression of corruption and misconduct.
To express its commitment to anti-corruption in all forms and to promote

integrity, ethics, and honesty in public service ensuring transparency in accordance with the
principles of good governance the school hereby declares that all public officials shall not
receive any form of gifts or souvenirs resulting from their official duties, whether before or
after such duties, which may lead to corruption or misconduct. Executives and supervisors at

all levels must lead by example and strictly oversee that personnel under their supervision

comply with anti-corruption and misconduct prevention measures.

This announcement is made for strict compliance.
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(Mr. Suttikiat Phansena)

Director of Sainampeung School



